AQUINAS COLLEGE

RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Date: 14 February 2017
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  Venue:  The College
GOVERNORS PRESENT
Miss M Braithwaite, Mr C Broda, Mr P Carter, Mrs H C Dove, Mr D Hodson, Mr P Horton, Cllr T P McGee and Mr D Pearson. 

Miss M Braithwaite in the Chair.
IN ATTENDANCE
Mrs D Blackburn
Assistant Principal

Mr T Conlon

Clerk to the Governing Body
   1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
An apology for absence was received and accepted from Mrs R Hewitt. 
2. NEW GOVERNOR

The Chairperson welcomed Mr Horton (Foundation Governor), Mr C Broda and Mr D Hodson 
(Student Governors) to the meeting. For the benefit of Mr C Broda, Mr Hodson and Mr Horton 
everyone introduced themselves. 
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Governors and Staff were asked to declare any interest, which they may have in any of the items on the Agenda for this meeting. No interests were declared. 

4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meeting held on 2 November 2016 were agreed as a correct record. Subject to Minute 6 b) reading in relation to last year.
5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES


a) Charging Policy for Continuing Education Courses – Minute 4 (i) - Mrs Blackburn advised 
Governors that there are 170 instances of where students are covered by the concession rate, 
some 
are on more than one course and some will be counted more than once within the 170 
total as they register for the courses each term. There are 18 staff on courses who pay the 
concessionary rate. 


b) Draft Statutory Accounts – Minute 5 - Mrs Blackburn advised Governors that the 
College’s Annual Report and Financial Statement for the year ended 31 July 2016 had been 
submitted to the EFA by 31 December 2016.

c) Management Account – Minute 6 - Mrs Blackburn advised Governors that teachers 
have been awarded a pay rise of 1% from 1 January 2017 and support staff a pay rise of 
1% backdated to 1 September 2016. Cllr McGee expressed the view that as the minimum 
pay increases it will soon erode differentials on the national pay scales. In reply to a 
question from Mr Horton, Mrs Blackburn replied that the college had to pay the 
Apprentice Levy.

d) Academisation – Minute 8 – Cllr McGee advised Governors that the position in 
relation to Catholic colleges becoming academies remained unchanged.
6. TECHNOLOGY UPDATE

Mrs Blackburn introduced a paper that had been prepared by Mr Moss and had been circulated to all Governors prior to the meeting that provided an update on the Technology Strategy at the college.  The hardware at the college was installed as part of the new build which means that it is either at or nearly at end of life. The college has had to make a number of decisions on approaches to dealing with the issues arising both with the hardware (i.e. desktop pc, laptop etc) and with infrastructure. The paper included the following:

a) Client Devices (PC, Tablets etc)

i)  Curriculum solutions, ii) Bring your own devices (BYOD) and iii) Replacement Strategy

b) Infrastructure

Over the summer the college invested in new storage systems that has given additional storage to support the increased demand of subjects for file storage. The college switches are approaching the end of their life and a replacement policy is needed. A small number of switches will be installed during the February 2017 half term into cabinets supporting the drop in area. If the pilot is successful the college will investigate a staged replacement of the remaining kit over the next few years.

Governors noted that in general terms the college's technology is in a good condition. The college has invested in hardware to support new developments with regard to mobile and personal devices.

In response to a question from Miss Braithwaite concerning students using their own devises             Mr Pearson advised Governors that the college has invested in providing a more robust firewall to stop potential viruses.  
7.
MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS

Mrs Blackburn introduced the Management Accounts for January 2017 that had previously been circulated. For the benefit of new Governors she outlined the background to the production of the monthly accounts and advised them that the commentary will help to put things into context. 

A discussion took place on the January 2017 Accounts with particular reference to the following:

a) Pay Expenditure – Mrs Blackburn advised Governors that the pay award for Support Staff was 1% backdated to 1 September 2016. In addition the minimum wage increase to £7.50 per hour from 1 April 2016 has been included in the accounts.
b) The surplus year to date is currently shown as £225,000. The monthly results for January 2017 show a surplus of £52,000. The revised outturn for 2016/2017 is  £228,000 mainly because of the increase in high needs funding.
c) The cashflow drops from January 2017 to March 2017 and from April 2017 onwards income increases.
If members had any questions on the January Accounts they were asked to contact Mrs Blackburn.

RESOLVED: That the Accounts for January 2017 be received.
8.
BUDGET UPDATE 2016/2017
Mrs Blackburn advised Governors that the budget had been re-forecasted at the end of January 2017. The main points to note are as follows;
a) The teaching staff and support budgets are being monitored.

b) The special needs budget is being monitored.

c) The budget is running as expected.
9.
FUTURE FUNDING METHODOLOGY
Mrs Blackburn introduced a paper that had been issued to all Governors prior to the meeting which showed the anticipated income from the EFA for 2017/2018. She advised Governors that the college has 2215 students on roll and that will determine the funding in 2017/2018 which will give the college an additional £ 573,928 compared with 2016/2017. Confirmation had been received that the per capita amount for a student would remain at £4,000 for those students who have a study programme of more than 540 hours. The Government have announced that the £4,000 flat rate funding will remain for the life of the Parliament which is 2020. 

Initial estimates of the income from the EFA will be around £9,125,409. The High Needs funding has not yet been confirmed.
Mr Pearson advised Governors that the reduction in the number of A levels that a student will study gives the college a little bit of headroom to try and keep the number of students at the same level for September 2017.
In response to a question from Miss Braithwaite, Mrs Blackburn advised Governors that the income/costs of the PGCE course are not included in the above figures as it is funded by Higher Education income.. The course is cost neutral.
Cllr McGee reminded Governors that the college has to be aware of competition from other colleges. 

10.
REVIEW OF COMMITTEE TERMS OF REFERENCE


A copy of the current Resources Committee Terms of Reference had been circulated to all members prior to the meeting. After a full discussion it was agreed that no changes needed to be made.

11.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

a) Cllr McGee advised Governors that he and Mr Pearson had authorised expenditure of around 

£46,000 in accordance with their delegated powers. The expenditure had been authorised to purchase hardware for replacement computers in 94 classrooms. Mr Moss had obtained four tenders before the expenditure had been made. (See Minute 6 for more information).
b) Mrs Blackburn advised Governors that Cllr McGee and Ms Calverley had reviewed the Health and Safety policy and recommended some minor changes to the policy. It was agreed that the revised Health and Safety policy be recommended to the Governing Body for approval.
c) Mrs Blackburn advised Governors that the Greater Manchester Pension Fund (GMPF) for support staff has determined that from 1 April 2017 the college will have to include an FRS 17 note with the end of year accounts. The Employers contribution will increase from 17% to 18% at an additional cost of around £17,000 each year for the next three years. Cllr McGee asked if the college needed any lump sum top ups to the scheme to meet the additional costs.  Mrs Blackburn advised Governor that because the college had not granted any enhancement or top ups to staff that would not be needed.
12.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 6 June 2017 at 4.30pm.

Signed ____________________


Date __________________



Chairperson
